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Abstract        A catalytic oxidation process 
of traces of SO2 to SO3 for the treatment of 
dust-free flue-gas from power stations and 
some special waste incinerators has been 
developed. The catalyst was prepared by 
impregnation of platinum precursors on 
alumina/silicates-based material. The 
behavior of this industrial sized honeycomb-
type catalyst was studied at lab and pilot-
plant scale. The evolution of SO2 conversion 
and some physico-chemical properties of the 
catalyst with time in operation were 
examined. The 7-8 wt.% of sulfate deposition 
on the fresh catalyst had no influence on the 
catalytic activity at steady state conditions. 
The catalyst showed SO2 to SO3 conversion 
value of 80-90 vol.% operating at a 
temperature of 450ºC and space velocities of 
3000-6150 h-1 (NTP). 
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I. INTRODUCTION 
Nowadays, one of the tasks in environmental 
protection is directed towards the development 
of technologies for flue-gas SOx removal, 
where further reduction in its emission levels 
will be required in accordance with the future 
application of more stringent regulations. 

Emission control techniques for the 
combustion of coal and other fossil fuels have 

been developed through improvements in pre, 
post and in-combustion treatments. In post-
combustion methods, the most widespread 
procedure uses wet lime/limestone scrubbers 
and spray dryers for flue-gas desulfuration; 
latterly, the catalytic oxidation of sulfur 
dioxide to sulfur trioxide and further sulfuric 
acid production has emerged as an alternative, 
which could avoid the usual problematic 
disposal of the calcium sulfates produced from 
the conventional methods. In these catalytic 
systems, a useful SO3 byproduct is obtained 
from which various commercial products may 
be marketed, such as sulfuric acid and 
ammonium sulfate (Borio and Kingston.,
(1993); Blumrich and Engler, (1993)). 
Obviously, catalysts produced for commercial 
application should require dust-free flue-gas 
conditions.

The process might also be suitable for SO2
removal from flue-gas produced by combined-
combustion of coal and waste, such as tanned 
leather residue incineration. In Spain, tanned 
leather residues have been estimated as 104 T 
per year produced from shoe and leather 
accessories factories. The average content of 
chromium is about 4 wt.% as Cr2O3 while the 
sulfur content is around 2 wt.%, although this 
value can widely vary depending on the tanned 
leather. The chromium oxidation state in 
leather is Cr (III) with very low mobility in the 
environment and low toxicity for living 


